Notice of Variances and Waivers

DEPARTMENT OF ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION
RULE NO.:
RULE TITLE:

62-699.310
Classification and Staffing of Domestic Wastewater or Water Treatment Plants and Water Distribution Systems

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that on January 4, 2020, the Department of Environmental Protection, received a petition for variance pursuant to Section 120.542, F.S. from The Horne Corporation d/b/a/ Magnolia Estates of Central Florida. The petition requested a variance from subparagraph 62-699.310(2)(a)1., F.A.C., at Magnolia Mobile Home Park’s wastewater treatment facility, to maintain the previously allowed level of staffing, which required a Class D or higher operator for 3 visits/week on nonconsecutive days for a total of 1½ hour/week, rather than increase the level of staffing to a Class C or higher operator 1 hour per day, 5 days per week and one visit each weekend. The petition alleges the purpose of the underlying statute will be achieved by other means and the application of the rule would create a substantial hardship. The facility is located at 3828 Dr. Love Road, Orlando, Florida 32810. The petition has been assigned OGC # 20-0025 and Permit No. FLA010862.

A copy of the Petition for Variance or Waiver may be obtained by contacting: Allison Chancy, Florida Department of Environmental Protection, Central District, 3319 Maguire Boulevard, Suite 232, Orlando, Florida 32803-3769; telephone (407)897-2968; e-mail Allison.Chancy@floridadep.gov, during normal business hours, 8:00 a.m. – 5:00 p.m., Monday through Friday, except legal holidays. If you have any questions, please call the Central District Office at (407)897-4100. Written comments must be received by the Department of Environmental Protection no later than 14 days from the date of publication of this notice.
